FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

July 20, 2020

Contact: [Barry Wray, 305-304-9898, support@fkec.org]

New billboard warning of GM Mosquitoes Community opposition to release of genetically modified mosquitoes

Key Largo, FL – Today a large billboard warns residents and visitors "Genetically Modified Mosquitoes to be released in the Keys." The South-bound traffic facing sign, located at mile marker 94, reflects the growing opposition to the pending decision about the release of millions of Genetically Modified Mosquitoes (GMMs) in Monroe County, Florida. The Florida Keys Mosquito Control District is expected to vote on the release tomorrow afternoon, July 21, 2020, at it's public meeting. Public comments will be heard at 5pm EST. If approved, it would give a green light for Monroe County (The Florida Keys) to be the first location GMMs will be released in the U.S.

In a <u>public webinar</u>, presented by independent scientists critical of the potential release, presenters highlighted the lack of regulations, standards, and the lack of transparency. In addition, public health risks have never been considered, such as antibiotic resistance and the inadequacy of testing done to see how the modified mosquitoes will impact not only our local and regional ecosystems, but human health as well.

"Do we really want to be the home of the genetically modified mosquito experiment? At a time when we are already battling one public health pandemic, we should not be experimenting on the environment, the public health, and must stop any experimenting that could cause another devastating impact on our local economy. We need solutions that are supported by sound science, transparency, and which are going to be sustainable for both our fragile and unique ecosystems, our economy, and least risky for people. The community does not consent to being lab rats in this experiment", said Barry Wray the Executive Director for the Florida Keys Environmental Coalition. The group has opposed the GMM technology and served as the tip of the spear for a global coalition of science-based groups and individuals opposed to the release of this technology in the Keys and throughout the US.

The EPA first rejected the release of these experimental mosquitoes, and then replaced all knowledgeable personnel and approved GE mosquitoes with new personnel for environmental release in Monroe County, Florida and Harris County, Texas on May 1, 2020. In its review, the new EPA review team failed to evaluate key issues surrounding the releases, including safety to human health, potential for the experimental mosquitos to move out of testing areas, and the unintended release of biting female mosquitoes.

Although documents submitted by British company Oxitec, owned by venture capital firm Third Security, LLC, claim that they will not release female mosquitoes, a recent study from the Powell lab at Yale University found that the GE female mosquitoes were not sterile, as Oxitec claimed, and that the offspring of the company's genetically engineered mosquitoes survived into adulthood. The study also raised major concerns that GE mosquitoes could create hybrid wild mosquitoes, which may worsen the spread of disease and be more resistant to insecticides than the original wild mosquitoes. In the wake of Powell's discoveries, Oxitec has publicly contradicted their previous claims, admitting females were released and hybrid species are expected. Oxitec must return to the EPA for a review of these new admissions.

Oxitec still has not released the full data about the proposed new GE mosquitoes. This includes data about the sites proposed for release in either Florida or Texas and the environmental assessment (EA) or environmental impact statement (EIS).

Recent trials in the Cayman resulted in the rejection of the Oxitec technology and 128 pages of <u>emails</u> released from Chief Scientist, Dr Allan Wheeler, for the Cayman Mosquito Research and Control Unit

(MRCU), who oversaw the testing. The emails exposed the numerous misrepresentation and scientific performance issues experienced during the trial. Oxitec has never addressed the conflict or disparity of their performance claims, versus the actual data collected.

The Florida Keys Mosquito Control District is expected to vote on the rejection or approval of Oxitec's proposed genetically engineered mosquito field trial on Tuesday, July 21 at 5pm EST. The public may offer public comments during the <u>meeting</u> via the agency's website.



WARNING!!!

GENETICALLY MODIFIED MOSQUITOES TO BE RELEASED IN THE KEYS!!

BITE REACTION? StopGMM.com

Paid for by Food Policy Fund, PO Box 469, Fairfield IA 52556